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May 8, 2012

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance and Interlocal Agreement (ILA) that will enable the King County Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) to conduct the administrative processing of development permits required for two specific projects within the jurisdiction of the City of Sammamish. One involves the inspection of a clearing and grading project on a private parcel.  The other is for all applicable development permits for the East Lake Sammamish Trail.  The King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks plans to submit the permit application this summer. The City has requested DDES review the permit applications associated with these two projects because of our familiarity and experience with the projects and the properties. This ILA is a continuation of two previous ILAs with the City beginning in 1999 which delegated administrative permit processing duties to DDES for ongoing projects in newly annexed areas of the City.  
The ILA will further the County’s strategic goals related to Economic Growth and Built Environment and Financial Stewardship. Specifically, the ILA will promote and strengthen regional urban development by continuing a partnership between regional jurisdictions that will provide professional resources to entities that currently have a limited capacity to facilitate and administer particular development projects that benefit the community. Furthermore, the ILA promotes the Financial Stewardship goals and objectives by continuing to work with cities to identify opportunities to provide services more efficiently, such as contracting.
The City of Sammamish fully supports this ILA and adopted it (contingent on County execution) on April 4, 2012.  Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance and interlocal agreement which will continue and strengthen the regional partnership between the City of Sammamish and King County. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact John Starbard, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-7000.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN: Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee

Kendall Moore, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, TrEE Committee



Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

John Starbard, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES)

Scott Logel, Senior Management Analyst, DDES 

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Brown, Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP
